
  

 

 

 

Project Update: January 2024 

Building the New Eight-Lane Tunnel 

 

The Fraser River Tunnel Project involves immersing six tunnel elements under the Fraser River to 

create a new eight-lane tunnel along Highway 99. It will be located about 40 metres upstream of 

the existing George Massey Tunnel. When completed, the new toll-free tunnel will provide more 

capacity for drivers and transit users in both directions, while providing people with a walking 

and cycling option between Richmond and Delta.  

 

If you’re curious about how the new tunnel will be built, you can find illustrations of the process 

on the Highway 99 Tunnel Program website. 

 

 

https://www.highway99tunnel.ca/tunnel-construction/


  

 

Join Us for Hot Chocolate!  

Enjoy a free mug of hot chocolate while learning about the Highway 99 Tunnel Program at our 

community office. On January 24th, the project team will be on hand to chat about the Fraser 

River Tunnel Project, the Steveston Interchange Project and the already completed Transit and 

Cycling Improvements. Details below.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

About the Program 
As part of the Highway 99 Tunnel Program, the Province is delivering five projects over the next 

several years to improve travel along the corridor. In keeping with regional priorities, the 

projects include transit improvements and the crossing’s first walking and cycling path. The 

Program consists of three transit and cycling projects completed in 2023, and the new Steveston 

Interchange, which is scheduled to open in 2025. The new eight-lane, toll-free tunnel will open 

2030. 

 

View the Highway 99 Tunnel Program video.  

 

Questions and Feedback 

 

Please contact the project team at the email address below or visit the community office if 

you have any questions or would like to learn more about the Highway 99 Tunnel Program.  

 

Did you receive this email as a forward? Sign up here to receive our updates directly. 

 

Contact the Project 

Construction Inquiries 

(Steveston Interchange Project) 

24/7 phone line at 1-888-270-1075 

StevestonProject@flatironcorp.com 

 

Community Office 

5180 Ladner Trunk Rd, Delta 

Wednesdays & Thursdays:  

9 a.m. – 5 p.m. (closed at lunch) 

 General Highway 99 Tunnel Program 

Information 

highway99tunnelprogram@gov.bc.ca 

www.highway99tunnel.ca 

 

https://youtu.be/R8NGfbAjHec?si=Ig1qrZwFJuJZtCZn
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